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During its last Rapporteur meeting in Geneva (24-25 June 2009), ITU-T Question 1 of SG16 discussed the possibility of deleting H.282 and its associated transport protocols H.283 and T.136. 
This is not the first time that Q1/16 discusses this matter and, after consulting its experts, it was felt that there was likely no deployed implementation of remote device control using H.282 and that such Recommendation was only helping to confuse far-end camera control (FECC) implementers and the market about which standard to use.
ITU-T Recommendations H.224 and H.281 provide a protocol for remote device control over an HDLC layer. It was originally developed for H.320 systems and later H.323 Annex Q specified how to use it in H.323 systems. The H224 media subtype allows using H.281 for SIP based systems.

ITU-T Recommendation H.282 describes the core services and protocol for performing configuration and control of a remote device during a multimedia conference. A number of standard devices are defined allowing a node to model a peripheral device such as for example a camera, microphone, VCR or slide projector. This Recommendation also allows the modelling of non-standard devices. This model is presented to the other nodes in the conference to allow these nodes to perform remote control. Recommendation T.136 describes how to utilize H.282 using T.120 as the lower layer protocol. Recommendation H.283 describes its application using the RDC logical channel transport established using H.245.

H.282 is designed with a wider scope than H.281 and already specifies more operations and not just far end camera control. Since its original approval in 1999, no enhancements or revision were made to H.282, H.283 and T.136, which would tend to indicate a lack of interest from implementers. 
H.281 is widely supported, and can be used in H.320, H.323, H.324, and SIP equipment. To the best of our knowledge, H.281 is the protocol used by all shipping video conferencing products including the ones that are using SIP and H.323 as a call signalling protocol. However, a new entrant into the marketplace would naturally presume that the more recent H.282/H.283/T.136 recommendations are to be preferred.
Question 1/16 would like to well understand the impact of such deletion before moving forward and kindly request some feedback from IMTC and its members about the existence of any implementations using H.282 for FECC or remote device control. Question 1/16 would also like to know if IMTC would have any concerns about Study Group 16 starting the procedure of deleting H.282, H.283 and T.136.
We look forward to your response ahead of our next meeting (Geneva, 26 October-6 November 2009).
___________________________
